ELGIN U.C.W.

met February U.C.W. 1989. 14, attended.

President Shirley Bryden opened the meeting with a reading. Marjorie Earl, Millie Simpson and Shirley Bryden took the worship for the meeting. Valentine's Day and Lent were two prominent events everyone was aware of. The theme for worship was "Love God." A reading was done with all as pianist. The offering was taken and dedicated, worship closed by all saying benediction.

For our program, David Eyre our congregation spoke. 1988 he was an exchange student and lived in Australia. He gave us a very informative talk on his life there and his observations on various issues as the Australians view them. He illustrated his talk well and had several questions asked. obviously loved opportunity he had and it was a wonderful learning experience for him.

of our January meeting by the secretary Lydia Tackaberry. meeting. The minutes were approved. Several reports were given. It was noted presbytery meets February 28 in Kingston. In April, Cheryl Battams is having a retreat for our young people. It was agreed that the U.C.W. contribute financially for each young person attending. The Lions Club of Elgin gave our U.C.W. an inscribed plaque in appreciation for our service to them over the years. This will be placed in the church. Ongoing business was discussed and correspondence dealt with. The meeting closed with prayer

by Shirley.

The social hour and luncheon

followed with the ladies having

the table decorated in the Valentine's theme.

STUDIO PORTRAITS WEDDINGS INSTANT PASSPORT & IDENTIFICATION **PHOTOS** Miller Photography and Framing Elgin, Ontario, KOG1EO (613)359-6023 CUSTOM DO-IT-YOURSELF AND READY-MADE FRAMES

SOUTH CROSBY FRIENDSHIP CLUB

21 members At the February 8 meeting, following a sumptuous pot luck luncheon, Happy Birthday was sung for Daisy Coon when a nicely decorated cake was served, thanks to Anna Smith. After singing "O Canada" and the Lord's Prayer, president Lawrence Yeatman introduced the guest speaker Charles (Bud) Wood from the Smiths Falls club who gave an participating. The hymn,"Love interesting talk on different Divine All Loves Excelling," activity games available to was sung with Marion Seeley interested seniors 55 and over, after which he departed into the blowing snow. president then welcomed 18 members plus one new member, Vera Best. Secretary Helen Burtch read the minutes of the January meeting and Nina Churchill gave the treasurer's report, then several items of business were discussed. Committees have been set executive, the by distributing the work load among members. Membership fee is \$3.00 plus a \$1.00 donation for each meeting attended by anyone 55 and over wishing to join the club. The business portion opened Next meeting will be March with the reading of the minutes 8. A few exciting games of cards were enjoyed after the

SCOTLAND FUNERAL HOME ACQUIRES MEMBERSHIP IN THE ORDER OF THE GOLDEN RULE

Scotland Funeral Home Limited in Elgin has been accepted for membership in the International Order of the Golden Rule.

The Order is comprised of funeral from directors around the world who are dedicated to keeping touch with the attitudes of public. This the accomplished by regularly scheduled seminars and educational meetings which attendance is required by all members.

Only one funeral home in a community is selected for membership. For this reason, the Order carefully screens all prospects. The decision is based on recommendations made by families the firm has served and by other professionals in the area.

L.Rollings, Dale Executive Director of the association, stated, "To obtain membership in OGR, all prospects must provide their community with quality funeral service merchandise at reasonable prices. As a result of the we've positive response from the received Elgin area, Scotland Funeral Home limited has its proven worthiness to be counted among our members".

The Elgin firm is among 30 of 525 Homes in Ontario to attain membership.

The community will be proud of the honour which has been granted to the Scotland families.

BYGONE DAYS

ANTIQUES & COLLECTIBLES

P.O. BOX 187 HIGHWAY 15 PORTLAND, ONTARIO K0G 1V0

LOIS JAMES (613) 272-2800



SOUTH CROSBY HEART AND STROKE CAMPAIGN

The following canvassers have the households in South visited Crosby Township on behalf of the Heart and Stroke Foundation of

Ontario. Jansje Keates Marion Knapp Gladys Burt Art Forward Shirley McCumber Valerie Parish Anna Smith Sue Cooper Vera Best Sheila Smith May Dennison Georgie Shanks Lois Jones Mike Freeman Violet Shook Kathy Halladay Edna Burns Jenny Burns

Elgin Lioness Club Clifford Smith Ben Campbell Margaret Jordan Barbara Neff Leo Kenney Barbara Purdy Fred Sherwood Ginny Carty Etta Glover Laura Bender June Gamble Edmund Kenney

Thank you for giving your support this volunteers and to these campaign. Loree Smith

UIV solice Vil

TISOROD TOTAL

that that

Campaign Captain



Joan's Falls Fashion Quality Dressmaking For Weddings First Communion Graduation Additions to your wardrobe Custom and Ready Made Fashions R.R.3, 🔅 Elgin,Ontario. 359-6018 🍪

COMING SOON

NORTH LEEDS SENIOR SUPPORT

is sponsoring a Post Retirement Information Project.

Sessions will begin WEDNESDAY, MARCH 22nd.1989 2-4.30 p.m. and run until April 27th,1989.

Topics will include:

- i) Legal Issues for Seniors:
- wills
- Living wills
- Power of Attorney
- elder abuse
- ii) Coping with Technology: Demonstration and hands on experience with answering machines, VCR's, microwave cooking.
- iii) Healthy Aging
- iv) Care for the Caregivers: V8 10 A look at the community alternatives to best help you best serve your parents.
- Financial Issues for Seniors: Estate Planning - development and protection. Power of Attorney, survivors rights, reverse mortgages, coping with inflation. Speakers and locations are yet to be confirmed.

VON Retirement Information Committee Doreen McManus, North Leeds Senior Support

Catherine Manson, Co-ordinator VON Retirement Information Project